
Kiwanis  
November 20, 2013 
  

  
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Kerry Manseau at 6:30 p.m.  First VP 
Mike Marxer and Second V.P. Don Killion were aboard.  Ray Scoboria led us in singing God 
Bless America and Norm Record led us in prayer (Norm’s recent eye surgery is coming along 
nicely).  Multiple fines were levied against the sartorially splendidly dressed Al Homes, and that 
is why this Deadbeat Doc is doing the newsletter. 
  
Our speaker Matt Niemi of Community Home Services spoke on serving families of Detroit with 
low incomes.  He develops services to people so that they can stay in their homes longer. 
Much of his funding comes form HUD.  He is located across from Central Methodist Church 
where we make sandwiches for and distribute when Jerry Assenmacher suggests.  Many of 
Matt’s clients are veterans, and he tries to provide at least six months rent for them, after they 
have been properly seen by case managers, job development, etc. 
  
Don Killon won the 50-50 raffle and gave the money to Matt, strongly suggesting their 
corporation take out a membership in our club (way to go Don). 
  
The meeting was adjourned with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Norm Record volunteered for Little 
League.  The Board meeting followed the reuglar meeting. 
  
Scheduled Upcoming Events  - no meeting next week. 
  
Friday – November 29 – Festival of Trees 4-8 p.m. Volunteers. 
Wednesday, December 4 – Christmas Party at The Henry (old Ritz-Carlton) 
December 14 – Salvation Army – Ring the Bells 
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